Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Under the Freedom of Information Act I would like to be provided with the following information:
The total number of European nationals living within the jurisdiction of the council (ie the total number of EU nationals that the council is aware of in their area) and how this number was arrived at.
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
A copy of all council communications targeting EU nationals specifically since 2016 (including social media ads or posts targeting the EU population)
· Resident e-newsletter - Your Leicester – attached. 

· Home office posters/flyers – attached. Posters went up in council buildings that have non-networked staff, public facing council buildings (libraries, community & leisure centres etc), schools. Flyers included with annual council tax bills in March 2020.

· Social media – attached

· Web pages:  

                       

https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-community/births-marriages-and-deaths/eu-settlement-scheme/
General Brexit page:       https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/brexit/
Elections:                        https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/elections-and-voting/register-to-vote/
Has the council written to European nationals in its area to inform them of their rights and options following Brexit? If yes, how many times? Please provide the letters.
No.

What, if any, preparation has the council undertaken as regards European nationals within their area and the implementation of Brexit? 
The Council has done the following:

· Provided advice and signposting to more specific sources of advice on the Council website. 

· Ongoing promotion of the EU settlement scheme particularly via digital communication channels. 

· Provided support to assist those with their application in terms of identity verification through the Council registration service and worked in partnership with Migrant Health who have been based in the Council’s Customer Service Centre and who offer help and support particularly to more vulnerable EU residents to support them in applying to the EU settlement scheme.

· Supported specific groups of EU citizens who are more vulnerable to ensure they have applied to the EU settlement scheme, including undertaking applications for all looked after children in the Council’s care, supporting those in receipt of support from adult social care and those identified as homeless.

· Provided access to on-line facilities to enable EU citizens without digital access to apply to the EU Settlement scheme via our libraries and community centres.

Is there a communication strategy for EU nationals informing them of the impact of Brexit? If yes, please provide me with a copy.
No.

Will the council be informing EU nationals that they can vote in the upcoming local elections? How?

Yes via social media and the Council website.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

